
 

2018-19 CPI roster: Chair —  David Threadgill, Veterinary Medicine ●  Vice Chair — Darren DePoy, Science ● Past Chair — Penny Riggs, COALS ● AgriLife 
Extension — Craig Carpenter, Gaylon Morgan ● AgriLife Research — Michael Brewer, Ambika Chandra, Lee Tarpley ● Architecture — Ergun Akleman ● Bush 
School —  Kent Portney  ● COALS — Russell Cross, Kerri Gehring, Wes Osburn, Elizabeth ‘Betsy’ Pierson, David Stelly, Aaron Tarone ● Education — Oi-Man 
Kwok, Rafael Lara-Alecio ● Engineering — Jorge Alvarado, Ulisses Braga-Neto, Akhilesh Gaharwar, Zach Grasley, Melissa Grunlan, Sheng-Jen ‘Tony’ Hsieh, Jodie 
Lutkenhaus, Scott Socolofsky, Ramesh Talreja ● Geosciences — Alejandro Orsi, Pamela Plotkin, Brendan Roark ● Law – Susan Fortney ● Liberal Arts — Sandra 
Braman, Steve Maren, Harland Prechel ● Mays — Korok Ray ● Medicine — Vytas Bankaitis, Kayla Bayless, Carl Gregory ● Nursing — Nancy Downing ● Pharmacy 
— Jayshree Mishra ● Science — Michael Hall, Christian Hilty, Alexei Safonov, Frank Sottile ● SPH — Jane Bolin ● TAMU at Galveston — R.J. David Wells ● TAMCD 
— Jay Groppe ● TAMU at Qatar — Othmane Bouhali ● TEES — Dean Schneider ● TTI — David Bierling, Mike Lukuc, Dennis Perkinson  ●  University Libraries — 
Bruce Herbert ● Veterinary Medicine — Candice Brinkmeyer-Langford, Jay Ramadoss  

The CPI is sponsored annually through funding from Texas A&M University, Texas A&M AgriLife, Texas A&M Engineering Experiment Station, and the Texas 
A&M Transportation Institute 

Mail Stop 2404  •  College Station, TX 77843-2404  •  (979) 862-9166  •  cpi@tamu.edu 
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Update from Dr. David Threadgill, CPI Chair 
-------------------------------------------------- 
December CPI News – The Council of Principal Investigators Executive Committee (CPI-EC) met with 
administrators on December 5, 2018.  Discussions during the meeting were opportunities for faculty to 
participate in the upcoming President’s Excellence Fund. Discussions continue on the Research 
Development Fund (RDF).  Updates in the RDF (RDF Version 2.0) criteria and submission guidelines for 
2019 will be distributed to PIs early January.  
 
CPI Contacts – The complete 2018-19 roster of CPI Representatives and the executive committee can be 
found on the CPI website at http://cpi.tamu.edu/membership/18-19_membership. Previous membership 
lists can be found in the council archive.  Thank you to all the CPI representatives who have served as 
representatives for PIs during the past year. 
 
The CPI-EC continues to meet with President Young and Provost Fierke each month that there are agenda 
items.  Both meetings were canceled in November due to no agenda items and other meeting conflicts. If 
there are items of concern that impact the research environment, we would like to hear from you. All PIs 
are encouraged to communicate with their representatives to bring forward items of concern or interest for 
the research community. Please continue to bring research-related issues (and solutions) to my attention 
at CPI@tamu.edu.  
 
Reminder: Due to the holiday schedule, the January 2019 General CPI meeting will be one week later 
- Wednesday, January 16, 2019, Rudder 601. The LANL Team will provide an update to CPI at the January 
16, 2019 meeting. 
 
Contact Rebecca Luckey, rluckey@tamu.edu or 979.862.9166, for more information or to suggest agenda 
items for our monthly meetings. 
 
International Shipping Survey – December 14th 
-------------------------------------------------- 
As a friendly reminder, the Texas A&M University Export Controls Office sent out a survey to learn more 
about how items, materials, software, technology, and/or information are being shipped internationally.   
If you are involved in international shipping and have not yet completed, please complete the survey by 
December 14, 2018.  It should take less than 5 minutes, and all responses are anonymous.  The link for 
the survey is: https://tamu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5B8Chf6bGUHyuLX 
 
Please feel free to contact Rayland VanNorman at (979) 458-3149 or raylandc@tamu.edu with any 
questions or concerns regarding this survey, or if you would like a copy of the original email. 
 
Export Controls Designated Liaison Network 
-------------------------------------------------- 
The University’s Export Control Designated Liaison Network consists of TAMU offices with responsibility 
for administering components of TAMU’s export control compliance program. The department/unit 
representatives coordinate with the Export Controls Office on export control compliance.  Representatives 
from the AgriLife and TEES Export Control offices also participate. The group meets on a periodic basis to 
discuss export control issues of concern, ensure coordination of compliance efforts, assist each other on 
developing enhancements to existing processes and procedures, and to share training resources and best 
practices.  Mr. Ray VanNorman (Raylandc@tamu.edu), the Director of the TAMU Export Controls Office 
(exportcontrols@tamu.edu), is the Facilitator of the Network.  
 
In addition to representatives of TAMU offices with responsibility for administering components of the export 
control compliance program, faculty representation through the CPI was requested for the group.  The 

http://cpi.tamu.edu/membership/18-19_membership
http://cpi.tamu.edu/archives
mailto:CPI@tamu.edu
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__tamu.qualtrics.com_jfe_form_SV-5F5B8Chf6bGUHyuLX&d=DwMFaQ&c=ODFT-G5SujMiGrKuoJJjVg&r=oYj5rSRtWGRhwaR3MqjHXQ&m=KN_R1ucpMPz97Picqr8JA6k1U8L3Br2m5rKlGXZZ3hU&s=bjzaVtHjOEx184LToTtjEKNMoP-1RQziZi0URX8ZypQ&e=
mailto:raylandc@tamu.edu
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faculty representatives do not serve as department/unit designated liaisons but do provide input to the 
group from a faculty perspective.  
 
Some notes from the November 29 meeting:  
(a) The Department of Commerce is requesting comments on proposed rulemaking for Review of Controls 
for Certain Emerging Technologies. Comments should be submitted by December 19, 2018. See Nov. 19’s 
Federal Register 83 (223):58201-58202 for more information;  
(b) Export Control fields are coming soon to FAMIS;  
(c) NIH has expressed concern about foreign entities systematically seeking to influence NIH researchers 
and peer reviewers, thus is working with other agencies to improve accurate reporting of all sources of 
research support, financial interests, and relevant affiliations; mitigate risks to IP security, and take 
additional steps to protect integrity of peer review. The TAMU Conflict of Interest and Responsible Conduct 
of Research office will be providing additional guidance;  
(d) then-Attorney General Sessions released a notice in early November that a China Initiative has been 
created to address Chinese economic espionage against the U.S. Some goals of the Initiative may influence 
universities, including developing an enforcement strategy concerning non-traditional collectors (e.g., 
researchers in universities) that are being coopted into transferring technology contrary to U.S. interests, 
and educating colleges and universities about potential threats to academic freedom and open discourse 
from influence efforts on campus;  
(e) Bill Taylor provided an immigration update: new regulations are in place concerning penalties for 
Unlawful Presence in the U.S. These penalties are significant. Notices are periodically sent to students to 
remind them to avoid unauthorized employment or letting documents expire, at the risk of being barred from 
the U.S. for up to 3 or even 10 years.  
 
Lee Tarpley (ltarpley@tamu.edu), AgriLife Research, Beaumont; off-campus representative 
 
 
Limited Submission Proposal Opportunities 
-------------------------------------------------- 
The list of current Limited Submission Proposal (LSP) opportunities, maintained by the Division of 
Research, is available at https://u.tamu.edu/LSP. To receive notifications about new LSP opportunities as 
soon as they are announced, email Ms. Shelly Martin at shelly.martin@tamu.edu. 
 
Research Bulletin  
-------------------------------------------------- 
The Division of Research at Texas A&M University publishes a weekly bulletin about research.  The 
Research Bulletin accepts news items about researchers and their teams from the colleges, schools, 
campuses and agencies within the Texas A&M research enterprise, including honors, funding, 
presentations, and appearances in news media. Click here to subscribe or unsubscribe to the bulletin. 

https://u.tamu.edu/LSP
mailto:shelly.martin@tamu.edu
https://listserv.tamu.edu/cgi-bin/wa?SUBED1=DOR-PI-BULLETIN&A=1

